Town of Trinity


                 Council Meeting

                     July 10, 2017
The Town of Trinity Council met at a regularly scheduled meeting July 10, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:04 p.m.
Members present were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, and Gordon Burden.  Absent were Scott Owens and Richard Fortson Jr.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting June 26, 2017 by Beth with a 2nd by Brandi.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi and Mayor Goodwin.  Gordon abstained.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting June 26, 2017 Brandi with a 2nd by Beth.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi and Mayor Goodwin.  Gordon abstained.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $35,468.03 by Gordon with a 2nd by Brandi.  All voted yes.
Motion made to table Ordinance 2017-05 Amending Ordinance 64-3 Establishing Permits for Shooting or discharging any firearm, pistol, rifle, shotgun, air gun or other like instruments of any nature within the town limits or police jurisdiction, until further notice by Gordon Burden with a 2nd by Brandi Logston.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve Resolution 2017-14 to approve a one-time lump sum payment to the retirees as provided for by Section 2 of Act 367 of the Regular Session of the 2017 Legislature cost to the town will be $1,976.00 and can be paid in one lump sum or add .34% to employer contribution rate for one year by Gordon Burden with a 2nd by Beth Burden.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve NARCOG working on the Comprehensive Plan and Zoning Ordinance and provide the Council with recommendations at no cost by Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.

New Business – the Mayor announced that the weekend of July 21-23 “Back-to-School” Sales Tax Holiday.
Old Business – the council discussed the Caution light on Old Highway 24 and North Seneca, after the cost estimates of replacing the caution light they would like to get an estimate from Joe Wheeler on placing street lights in the area.  The Soccer Fields need to dry out some before additional work can be done.  Beth stated that a sign needs to be placed at Greg Drive as dead end/no outlet road.
Motion made to adjourn by Brandi with a 2nd by Gordon at 7:14 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

_________________________________


___________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
